PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING
Tuesday, May 8, 2018
3:00 p.m.

MINUTES

Members Present: Co-Chair Street, President Hartley-Nagle, Councilman Members Sheldon,
Tackett, Co-Chair Bell, Smiley and Woods

Call to order:
Meeting called to order by Co-Chairman Street at 3:05 p.m.

1. ORDINANCE 18-044 Mr. Street, Mr. Bell

AMEND THE GRANTS BUDGET: APPROPRIATE $33,367 FROM THE STATE OF

DELAWARE, DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE-SPECIAL LAW ENFORCEMENT

ASSISTANCE FUND (SLEAF), TO THE SLEAF - CYANOACRYLATE FUMING

CHAMBER GRANT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

» Colonel Bond, Chief of NCC Police, explained that a Cyanoacrylate Fuming Chamber is a
large cabinet/chamber to detect large items that may contain finger prints.

2. ORDINANCE NO. 18-045 Mr. Street, Mr. Bell
AMEND THE GRANTS BUDGET: APPROPRIATE $28,076 FROM THE STATE OF
DELAWARE, DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE-SPECIAL LAW ENFORCEMENT
ASSISTANCE FUND (SLEAF), TO THE SLEAF — NATIONAL LATENT PRINT
EXAMINER TRAINING ACADEMY GRANT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF
PUBLIC SAFETY

» Colonel Bond, Chief of NCC Police, explained that the NCCPD will be sending an Evidence
Specialist for training in Mississippi for five months to become a Certified Examiner for the
Police Department; this will allow the department to have someone certified to testify in
court and for other municipalities.

» Q & A by Council

Presentation on NCC Volunteer Firefighters Association

President David Majewski Sr., of the NCC Volunteer Firefighter Association, is respectfully
requesting an increase in funding for 21 Fire Companies in New Castle County.

» Q & A by Council

A

4. Southern Paramedic Service Presentation
» Councilman Bell made a presentation to Council in support of a new paramedic station
below the canal.
» Q & A by Council

5. Other: None

o

Public Comment: None
7. Adjournment: A motion was made by Mr. Smiley, seconded by Mr. Woods to
adjourn the meeting at 4:21 PM. All were in favor.

Respectfully, submitted by Charneece Jackson, Legislative Aide to Councilman Street, Co-Chairman Public Safety
Committee. This meeting of the Public Safety Committee was also taped and a recording of the meeting is
available upon request



